
NEOkla Club Meeting        March 9, 2021 
 
 
Board members present were Jason Baney – RE, Neil Cox – Asst. RE, Todd Swain – 
Treasurer, Betty Martin – Secretary, Jeff Maize, James Stowers, Mike Tritt, and George 
Walker.  The minutes of the previous meeting and the treasurer’s report were approved 
as presented.   
 
Autocross Report – Jeff Maize: The first event will be March 20 at the fairgrounds.  
On July 16-18 NEOkla will host a MIDIV event.  Betty Martin moved to approve a 
$30,000.00 Autocross budget for the year.  Todd Swain seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
Road Racing – Neil Cox: There are currently 81 cars entered for the April 17-18 Super 
Tour at Hallett.  We will also have a Regional Race/Time Trials Race in July. 
 
Road Rally – Mike Halley: We will try to have an Average Joe Rally in April or May. 
 
Rally Cross: Nothing scheduled yet.  Neil Cox moved to approve a $5000.00 budget for 
the year.  Todd Swain seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
Betty Martin moved to rollover last year’s rally budget to this year.  Neil Cox seconded.  
Motion carried. 
 
New Business: NEOKla needs to upgrade its live timing equipment.  Neil Cox moved 
to approve up to $1000 for upgrade.  Todd Swain seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
NEOkla will make a $100.00 donation to the SCCA Foundation in memory of Bill Holt..   
 
The next meeting will be at Burnco on April 13. 
 
Betty Martin 
 
 


